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TREATMENT 0F DIFFUSE SEPTIC PERITONITIS*
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Associatc Professer of Clinical Surgery, University of Toronto; Surgeon to the Toronto

Geieral H-ospital.

lln 1880 Mikuliezl operated for the first time upon a perforating
gastric ulcer, and suggested the possibility that laparotomny might
be beneficial in diffuse perforative peritonitis. Lawson Tait-, in
1883, and Leyden 3, in 1884, also recommended operative treatmeiit,
but in spite of this Schlange 4, von Bergmann's assistant, inl a paper
published in 1884, strongly emmphasizes the inadvisability of laparo-
tomy in1 the treatmcnt of the condition. In 1886 Kriinlein 5 advised
immediate operation in p)erforationl p*eritonitis, and expressed the
opinion that, in view of the uniforinly unsatisfactory resuits of
miedical treatment, recovcry ini one case ont of nlany would war-
rant the adoption of surgical ineasiires, but the first statisties of
operative treatment of peritonitis were pul)lishCd in 1890, when
Stiihler6, of Strasbnrg, collected 78 cases of drainage of the peri-
toneumn

A littie nmore than twenty years ago recovery from diffuse septie
peritonitis occurred only in exceptional cases, a diagnosis of peri-
tOntis was Practically equivalent to a sentence of death, and as a

rul opraton nlyacclertedthefatal terminatioîi. Scarcely any
other disease eau be mentioned, the mortality of which lias been s0
greatly reduced by changes in t'reatment, and there is no doubt that
great progress lias been made in the treatment of ail formns of peri-
tonitis, more especially dnring the last ten years. Ten or fifteen

*Read before the .Acaderny of Medicine, Toronto4 Jan. 7th, 1913.


